
Dear Pastor, Church Families and Partners in the Ministry, 

 

 Greetings in the precious name of Our Savior Lord Jesus Christ and from the mission field of Philippines 

 Firstly, we just want to thank you all for your faithfulness and prayers for us while we are here in the Philippines 

and for the continuous support not only financially but importantly in your hearts and prayers, too.  

It has been more than a year now since we are all hit by this pandemic. Our lives have been greatly affected 

causing many changes in our daily living.  Too many restrictions and health safety protocols were implemented all over 

which led to different changes. Church services and gatherings were also greatly affected. Our government allowed us to 

have church gathering but of course with strict compliance in health safety protocols. We need to limit the capacity of 

the attendees during services. So, the Lord led us with the idea that we need to divide the number of attendees and have 

two Worship Services every Sunday, one in the morning and another in the afternoon. In this way, we can accommodate 

all our members. My father and I alternately preached during these two services.  

 

Here are some pictures of our church services and gatherings during this pandemic.  



 

My father and I did online services during the times when our province had undergone lockdown and did not 

allow church gatherings for the safety of everyone. 
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• To continue helping and supporting the church of my father financially and spiritually. 

• If Lord willing, I want to go back to United States of America and visit all my friends and supporters to thank them 

personally for their love, support and prayers.  

• Also, to do deputation and to raise more support for the goal of building a new mission work in the place of 

Sorsogon, Bicol here in Philippines. 

 

 

 

 

 

• Continue to pray for the healing of the world due to this pandemic and that everything may go back to normal. 

• We are praying for 50 pieces of Bible to be distributed to the Young People and newly baptized members of the 

church. 

• Our family is praying for a secondhand vehicle that we can use as service in going to church and visiting members 

because right now, our tricycle is no longer enough and capable of travelling in far distances. 

• We are praying for new supporters and friends to support us financially and be our partner in the ministry here 

in Philippines. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your friends and Missionaries in Philippines, 

Bro. John Riclen, Sis. Desiree, John Derick and Rhian Angela 
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I Corinthians 15:58 


